
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Sponsored Walk Update 

The grand total raised now stands at £983!  Please do still hand in 

sponor money if you have not done so.  Thank you! 

 

School Fayre 

We hope you all enjoy the 

School Fayre today.  A big 

THANK YOU to FoSM for 

organising, it is always such a lot of work, we really do appreciate 

it.   We will let you know the amount raised next week. 

 

Staffing Update 

As you know, there are some changes happening in school with 

staffing.  We would like to inform you who will be teaching  which 

class so it is clear in readiness for September: 

Preschool - Mrs Stevens (Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri), Miss Stevens (all 

week) and Mrs Molyneux (Wednesdays) 

Class 1 - Miss Byrnes (Mon-Thurs AM) and Mrs Evans (Thurs PM and 

Fri) 

Class 2 - Mrs Gibbs (Tues - Fri) and Miss Barber (Mondays) 

Class 3 - Mrs Mclean (Mon - Thurs) and Miss Carlson (Fridays) 

Class 4 - Miss Carlson (Mon, Tues, Weds PM) and Mrs Thomas 

(Weds AM, Thurs, Fri) 

 

There are more bump up days to come in July so some staff 

members will be in their new classes to get to know the children.  

 

Uniform 

We have a huge amount of unnamed and unclaimed uniform at 

present.  Please can we ask all parents/carers to ensure that all 

items are named.  It is impossible for the school to help with finding 

any items that are unnamed.  When we find named uniform, 

it is returned to the pupil.  

 

Class 2 Assembly - Wednesday 2nd July at 2:30pm 

This term, Class 2 will be working on something very special. 

We would like to invite parents, carers and family in for a 

special whole school assembly.  Parents from all classes are 

welcome to join us for this, please add it to your diary for 

Wednesday 2nd July at 2:30pm 

 

Violin Performance – Wednesday 9th July at 11:40am 

Class 3 have been having violin lessons for the last few weeks and this will continue through the summer 

term.  They will be performing as a class on Wednesday 9th July at 11:40am. Parents are welcome to join 

us for the performance in the school hall. Please arrive at 11:30 for a 11:40 start.  Thank you. 

Diary Dates 

 

Summer Term 2025  

28th April-21st July  

INSET days:  

21st July 

 

Diary Dates (incl. Federation events) 

June 

30th Five Acres Welcome Week 

July 

1st Extra Bump up morning  EYFS, 

KS1 and Class 3 

2nd Class 2 Whole school assembly 

– 2:30pm 

3rd YR/Y1&Y2 Trip seaside trip to 

Porthcawl 

8th Extra Bump up morning 

EYFS&KS1 

9th Class 3 Violin Performance 

 Pre-school Leavers Graduation 

Party 

14th KS2 Performance Dress 

Rehearsal 

15th KS2 Parents Performances 

9:30am and 5:30pm 

17th FoSM Summer Disco 

18th Year 6 Leavers Service (pm)–  

 details TBA 

 Last Day of Term for children  

21st Inset Training Day 

September 

1st Inset Training Day 

2nd Start of Term 1 

 

Steam Mills Primary 

27.06.2025 

 

Nut Free 

Again, this week nuts were seen in 

lunch boxes.  Please could we remind 

Parents/Carers that the school is a Nut 

Free School (this includes all 

confectionery items/snack bars that 

may contain nuts). 



Class Snippets  

Pre-school – the children have enjoyed running their 

own ice cream parlour and this extended to designing 

their own ice creams.  They delighted in creating some 

sea water, anemones and seaweed using fly swatters 

in paint and then we  made colourful fish, crabs and 

jellyfish to add to our large ongoing sea picture.  We 

have balanced marbles, matched numbers to 

quantities and had lots of sand and water play.  We 

have shared lots of seaside inspired stories such as The 

Singing Mermaid and What the Ladybird Heard at the 

Seaside. 

 

Class 1 – this week Class 1 were very excited to have 

their first bump up mornings getting to spend time with 

their new teachers.  They did lots of fun crafts and 

even enjoyed a teddy bear's picnic.  In Class 1, we 

have started reading a new book in English 'The 

Lighthouse Keepers Lunch'.  We have had class 

discussions centred around what the book is about 

and what our favourite part of the book is, using this 

information to make a book review.  Linked to our 

topic of the seaside, we have also started exploring 

the topic of pirates thinking about who they are and 

what they might have done. In phonics this week, we have been working hard to use our sounding out 

to spell and write different words with our high frequency words this week 'their' and 'our'. 

 

Class 2 – this week has been so exciting in Class 2 - we have had some of our butterflies emerge from 

their cocoons.  It has been really interesting to watch this development and the children have been very 

careful when observing the process.  The children in Class 2 have created some lovely acrostic poetry 

based on our butterflies.  We look forward to sharing some of these during our class assembly next 

Wednesday.  We have also been so lucky to 

have a zoom from Mary Seacole from the 

Florence Nightingale Museum in London!  The 

children got to learn about Mary's life and how 

her story is often forgotten when we talk about 

nurses of the past.  The children listened so well 

and remembered so much information.  A 

HUGE thank you to FOSM for paying for us to 

have this experience!  

 

Class 3  have worked hard to create their innovated stories based on ‘The Wolves in the Walls’.  They 

have chosen many different animals to write their stories about and have amazed me with the features 

they have included in their writing.  The children completed their maths assessments this week and all 

tried their best.  The children have shown great maturity during PSHE sessions and our work on growing 

and changing.  We had some extra play on Thursday afternoon to enjoy some sunshine!  

 

Class 4 - Bump Up days were very successful in C4 this week.  The children got to take part in lots of 

activities including Maths Magic and Get to Know You Bingo.  We also had team building challenges - 

this showed how great listening and communication were important parts to working together; some 

teams got very close to finishing the second challenge!  Y5 have been working hard to complete their 

assessments this week and the Y6s we have had this week have been busy sorting the stage ready for 

the production.  Gymnastics was great with some children showing off their core strength on the rings; 

sweaty hands made this very tricky for lots of them but they all enjoyed landing in the foam pit!  Have a 

lovely weekend in the sunshine everyone! 

 

Star of the Week Certificates 

 

Pre-school 

Callie and Reggie- Being so kind and helpful to 

both their peers and the adults 

 

Class 1  

Penny - for being brave and using her words to 

stand up for herself. 

Theo - for always being super kind, polite and 

respectful to both adults and peers. 

 

Class 2  

Evie and Sunneigh - wonderful listening skills and a 

great attitude in swimming!  

 

Class 3 

Xander - for a well written diary in the role of a wolf.  

Edward - for positive contributions in maths. 

 

Class 4  

Mollie - for being a great team player and setting a 

great example. 

Paige - for being brave at gymnastics.  

 



Holiday free school meal vouchers - Gloucestershire County Council 

Applications for the Holiday Free School Meal (FSM) voucher scheme for Summer 2025 holidays will open 

on 24th June 2025.  To register for the upcoming school holiday free school meal vouchers, please use 

the link below when it becomes available.  Families who have signed up previously do not need to re-

register for the summer holiday vouchers.  Free school meals | Gloucestershire County Council 
 

Parent/Carer Checklist  

It would be helpful if Parents/Carers could run through a daily checklist before school, to 

ensure that your child/ren are ready for the school day.  This would reduce the amount of 

phone calls home the school has to make and also reduce anxieties for your child/ren.  The 

school expects the older children to start taking responsibility for some of these things 

themselves.  As an example: 

• Lunch booked or packed lunch from home 

• Drink bottle  

• PE kit or swimming kit when 

needed 

• Homework  

• No jewellery 

• Reading book 

• Correct uniform and coat – please 

ensure all uniform is worn correctly  

• No personal/unnecessary  items 

from home 

• Please ensure all uniform is named! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact with School/Class Teacher  

If you have a class-based query, please contact 

your child's teacher in the first instance via the 

school office.  Please be assured that teachers will 

respond, but not necessarily on the same day.  

Teachers are not expected to respond whilst they 

are teaching or beyond 5pm; your patience is 

appreciated. 

 

https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/holiday-school-meal-vouchers/
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As always, please do let us know if you have any questions or queries.  We do also encourage parents/carers to let us 

know if they have any suggestions of events or activities that you would like to see in school. 

Our Safeguarding, Behaviour, Complaints and other policies are available on our school website. 


